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Newsletter No. 09      

From the Principal… 

March 27th,  
 
Dear Families,  
 
The school year is definitely a relentless march 
forward, as witnessed by the fact that we are already 
at the end of term 1!!! 
Over the next two weeks, I hope that all families 
manage to enjoy some warm weather, some 
downtime and some memorable moments with the 
family.  
 
Lenten Mass 
Our Lenten Mass by the river last Wednesday was 
once again an extremely special event. Thanks so 
much to everyone who was able to make it along and 
I know that you are all so appreciative of the work that 
Denise put into this event to make it such a 
memorable experience. 
 

COMING UP AT OLSH… 

MARCH 2024  

Thu 28th Last Day of Term 

Fri 29th Good Friday 

Sun 31st Easter Sunday 

APRIL 2024  

Mon 1st Easter Monday 

Mon 15th Term 2 Begins 

Tue 23rd Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Thu 25th ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Fri 26th Pupil Free Day 

MAY 2024 HUB student day - Echuca 

Tue 7th OLSH juniors visiting the Kinder 

Sun 12th Mothers Day 

Caritas  
Inside this newsletter, Denise has provided a lovely summary of all that has been happening around the school 
for our Caritas fundraising, please make sure you check this out. I just wanted to pass on my personal thanks 
to everyone for the incredible effort that has gone into this and the magnificent spirit of giving that has been 
present throughout the school over the past few weeks. The children, teachers and families have worked 
together to ensure that our learners have thoroughly entered the spirit of Caritas and ‘in giving to others’ so 
that we can support and care for those people in our world who are less fortunate than we are. It has been a 
wonderful thing to see unfold - THANK YOU! 
 
Ride to School Day success 
Last Friday we had a very successful ride to school day - except for Daisy and her flat tyre!! In total we had 30 
students turn up to ride or scoot to school. It was a lovely way to start the day and a great reminder about the 
value of a bit of exercise to get our day off to a positive start.  
 
Learning Showcases 
We had a great turn out to our Learning Showcase last Wednesday afternoon, with most classes reporting 
upwards to 60% of parents coming along to check out what has been happening throughout the course of the 
term. We are planning on offering these experiences towards the end of each term as a way of allowing 
parents to know what their children are learning about and how they are going.  
 
Last Day of Term and First Day Next Term 
Tomorrow, March 28th, is the last day of Term. Students will finish up at 2.25pm. School then starts back on 
Monday April 15th.  
 
Pupil Free Day - April 26th (The day after ANZAC Day) 
Please note that Friday April 26th will be a pupil free day - this follows on from the day of the ANZAC Day 
public holiday on April 25th, which means our learners will have a 4 day weekend!  
On this day, our teachers will be doing some professional learning around the teaching of writing, to ensure 
that we are using the best evidence possible to help all learners with this very complex task. 
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WEEK 8: Congratulations to  Josh, Bess, Jimmy, Cooper, Jasper and Regan for being named our 

Learners of the Week! 

Funds Raised by our school community so far, far exceeded expectations and currently sits at close to  

$1000 

 

HELP US: If you can, we ask that instead of discarding your Easter egg wrapping over this 

period, please keep it and bring it to school with you after the holidays to help in a craft ac-
tivity we have in mind for next term. Thank you. 





In his encyclical "Laudato Si," Pope Francis has implored the world to 
care for the environment and asked us to pray outside. Last Wednesday, 
OLSH School did just that by celebrating Mass as a community by the 
Campaspe River. Similar to last year, the weather was kind after rain 
the previous day. Troy Firebrace, our Aboriginal Education Officer, 
performed "Welcome to Country," and the students sang our Sandhurst 
Diocese song, "Behold, I Make All Things New.". We welcomed CES staff, 
including Colleen Hampson, leader of Religious education; Ben Higgins, 
Chief Operating Officer; Michael Chisholm, Senior Aboriginal Education 
Officer; Louise Levy, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Officer; 
and Kerry Stone, Caritas Leader. Four lamps held candles, which were 
powerful symbols of the "Light of Christ.". Our foundation learners 
carried a poster with the words, "Behold I Make All Things New". Thank 
you to the parents who attended. We look forward to making this an 
annual event.  

Lenten Mass 

WE ARE COMPASSION IN ACTION! 
Sunday the 24th was Palm Sunday, which also marks the sixth week of Project Compassion. This is Caritas 
Australia’s six-week Lenten fundraising appeal. Project Compassion is built around the theme of “For All Fu-
ture Generations”. This theme has been drawn from the story of the burning bush in Exodus 3:1-20. As God 
called Moses, so now God calls us to work for “all future generations”. 
As Project Compassion 2024 comes to an end, I would like to take the opportunity to thank all staff and fami-
lies for their generosity throughout Lent. 
Each class has raised funds in unique ways. The middle learners donated and sold Zooper Doopers at break 
times raising $128 over two weeks and in week 9 have been busy baking to sell their items at break times for 
a gold coin. The decorations have been very impressive! Grade Five sold pre-loved clothing and jibbitz jew-
els.  
The Year Six learners have closely collaborated with their buddies in the Junior learning space to organise 
our casual clothes day, Easter donations for our Easter Raffle and putting together these hampers, counting 
the money, and sorting tickets. We had the goal of raising $500 for our raffle. We exceeded this expectation 
and raised a massive $700 - Thank you! They have also organised the Hot Cross Buns fundraiser for the final 
day of term.  

Loving God, 
Help us to mirror your love and mercy to those we meet. 

Just as you humbly washed the feet of your disciples may we lean towards those who are most in 
need. May we hear the cries of the poor and respond with tenderness. 

We ask these prayers through Christ our Lord,  
 Amen. 



NEXT WEEKS PROGRAM Week 4 term 1's program was developed by using our children's meetings, observations, and chil-
dren




